

Hunnyhill Primary School

Forest Road, Newport, Isle of Wight, PO30 5SH **tel** 01983 522506 **email** office@hunnyhillschool.co.uk

Headteacher Mrs Lisa Steedman



Monday 16th March 2020

Dear Parents & Carers,

I would like to inform you of the preparations and precautions Hunnyhill are making with regards to Coronavirus.

I am following DFE and Public Health England advice and have been in touch with the Local Authority. The information changes daily so I strongly recommend that you follow the latest guidance and information: https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus

School now has a number of children, families and staff that are self-isolating following advice from Public Health England. The advice given today from the DFE states:

- Staff, young people and children should stay at home if they are unwell with a new, continuous cough or a high temperature to avoid spreading infection to others. Otherwise they should attend education or work as normal
- If staff, young people or children become unwell on site with a new, continuous cough or a high temperature they should be sent home

School will remain open but this is being reviewed daily in line with government advice. However, we feel we should make sensible precautions therefore:

- We will continue to ensure pupils wash their hands and use hand sanitiser.
- Our site manager will continue to disinfect door handles/plates, surfaces, stair banisters etc.
- We will not be holding whole school assemblies.
- The EYFS Mother's Day Tea on Thursday 19th March will be postponed.
- The fundraising Easter Bingo due to be held on Friday 20th March 2020 will be postponed.

As soon as information changes or is updated we will endeavour to let you know, so please keep checking your Dojo posts and our school website.

Please be aware that school are not able to advise you on whether to send your child to school and advice should be obtained from Public Health England.

For families currently unable to access school, teachers will be sending out useful learning links on Class Dojo. Please ensure you read daily, practise spellings, number bonds and timetables. Useful information can be found on our school website in the 'Curriculum Section'.

Thank you for your support during this worrying and difficult time.

Kind regards

Mrs Lisa Steedman Headteacher

Insteedman